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Kia ora,

The Spring into Tawa was a great success this year. Many thanks to all
the volunteers that gave their time to make this day happen!

The beautiful cover picture this months is from Harley from Redwood.
 We love receiving pictures!

In this newsletter you can read about what really happens at the Tawa
Residents' meetings, the recent fire practice, kākāriki in Redwood, the
Tawa primary Schools' Citizenship Awards, and the story behind the
new Janice laundry. There is also information from the council and
MP's, a 5 minutes with BID manager Bernadette, and a lot more!

We hope you will enjoy reading about all the good stuff that is
happening in our vibrant community. Wishing you all a great weekend.

Ngā mihi and greetings from us all at the Tawa Residents' Association.
Our next meeting is on December 12, 7.30pm at Tawa Squash Club, all
welcome!

Monique

If you are keen to have your own corner in the newsletter, why not
contact us on newsletter@tawa.org.nz. A sports or column for example
would be welcome.
If you have any stories, news, or pictures to share, please email us at
newsletter@tawa.org.nz. Please keep sending all your lovely stories &
pictures to us!
 

Share Tweet Forward

See www.tawalink.com/newsletters.html for issues before 2022.

 See https://tawa.org.nz for recent issues.

SPRING INTO TAWA

It was super busy at the Spring into Tawa festival. And the picture from the
Tibbitts family says it all, it was a great day!
From the organising committee:
"Wow! Another Spring into Tawa done and what a day it was! Thank you to the
amazing Tawa community for coming out and supporting the event, even in the
rain.

The event is organized by a small dedicated team of volunteers on behalf of the
Tawa Residents Association (Vibrant Tawa). We simply could not do it without
the support of stall holders, entertainers, volunteers, local businesses, our
sponsors but most of all the Tawa community. "

If you would like to help organise next years edition (planned on 28th of
October 2023), they are looking for more members to come and join them. Just
email info@springintotawa.nz

Picture credits: Elese Tibbitts

TAWA RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION MEETING

Tawa Residents' Association meets every second Monday of the month at
7.30pm upstairs at the Squash Club on Main Road Tawa. This is a public event,
all welcome. At the most recent meeting Stacey Richardson gave a fulsome
report of the Spring into Tawa event. There was talk about the Wall Park play
area, as the association is working towards installing a BBQ there. Also
received was an update on the community garden from Robyn Parkinson. The
flower baskets are getting refreshed again in December. Elizabeth Werner
talked about Pest free Tawa. A good turnout of people and as always a positive
and friendly atmosphere!

 What really happens at the Residents Association meeting. Flowers for Stacey,
presented by Tony Hassed.

TAWA PRIMARY SCHOOLS' AWARDS

The Tawa Community Board feted nine primary school students for its
2022 Tawa Primary Schools' Citizenship Awards. Now on its 12th year, the

award aims to recognise outstanding students for their leadership and
contribution to school life.

Photo shows this year's awardees [front row, from left] Kāia McDermott
(Redwood School), James Bunsukha (Linden School), Amelia Broadley
(Greenacres School), Blythe Dennison (Year 6 - Tawa School), Asha Mazur
(Hampton Hill School), Janryll Fernandez (Chair, 2022 Tawa Primary Schools
Citizenship Awards), [back row] Wellington City Deputy Mayor Laurie Foon,
Trae Tamakaha (Year 8 - Tawa School), Knight Perrot-Lealamanua (St Francis
Xavier School), Tava Leota (Tawa Intermediate), Tamara Pickering (Tawa
Intermediate), and Jill Day (Chair, Tawa Community Board).

Congratulations to all the winners!

FIRE PRACTICE

Tawa Volunteer Fire Service had a busy evening during a training session at
the Tawa Junction recently. They made a portable dam using charged hose and
then checked how much water pressure they could get at one time running
different firefighting scenarios. This training was a good practice for large scale
scenarios and mass casualty event and for seeing how all the "cogs mesh
together".

See all the pictures of the training here: http://www.111emergency.co.nz/S-
W/TawaPlane.htm?
fbclid=IwAR0VjH8c_pYKVMgEmDxAN1HWR2rdn0nP5c94I_9zsHiNzYlOPSG
WV6nFVrs

Picture credits: https://www.facebook.com/FireTawa

KAKARIKI IN REDWOOD

Four juvenile kākāriki were heard and then sighted in Redwood Bush on late
Monday morning 14 November 2022. Members of the U3A Botany group saw
them near the two huge pukatea trees, beside the stream that crosses the track
in the gully between Achilles Close and Peterhouse Street. 

As these birds were much smaller than adult birds, with their green plumage
and a red top notch on their heads, it is an indication that they have recently
fledged from a Spring nesting in Redwood Bush. Although adult kākāriki are
frequently heard and seen in Redwood Bush, it is heartening to see young
birds. Their presence is an indication of the effectiveness of the regular pest
control being undertaken, plus nesting locations and food availability in the
bush.

In Māori, kākāriki means ‘small green parrot’. They feed on berries, seeds, fruit
and insects, and generally nest in holes in trees.

Kākāriki are very attractive endemic forest birds in New Zealand. Abundant at
the time of European settlement in the Tawa region in the 1850s, they soon
became scarce with bush clearance in colonisation. 
From Gill Roper.

Picture credits: Paul Bouda

COMMUNITY FACILITIES REVIEW

There is review of the Council facilities happening. Please give your opinion on
this. The facilities in Tawa are:
Tawa Pool
Mervyn Kemp Library
Wahi Kōrero - Linden Community Centre
Tawa Community centre
Tawa Recreation Centre (partnership space with Tawa College)
Sports fields - Linden Park, Linden Park West, Lyndhurst Park, Redwood Park,
Grenada North Park, 
Linden Park West Pavilion 
Tawa Depot (where Menzshed is located)
Public toilets - Willowbank, Lyndhurst Park (toilets only), next to the Mervyn
Kemp library, Grasslees reserve. 
Redwood Park changing rooms

This is the link to the
website: https://www.letstalk.wellington.govt.nz/wellingtons-community-facilities

Let the council know what you think of the facilities and what your suggestions are.

BUS ON DEMAND INFO SESSIONS

There are further drop-in information sessions for the use of the on demand bus
in Tawa in December. The Metlink staff will be available to explain what the
 service is and how to use it. 

Tawa Community Centre:

• Tuesday 6 December 7 – 8pm and  

• Thursday 8 December from 11am – 1pm 

Linden Community Centre:

• Friday 9 December midday to 2pm and  

• Saturday 10 December 11am to midday 

There is good video about using the bus here: https://youtu.be/TkRF-vC_AKU

LOCAL HERO

Tracy Wellington who set up Kiwi Community Assistance over ten years ago
was rewarded her second Kiwibank New Zealand Local Hero of the Year
award. Kiwi Community Assistance (KCA) helps communities throughout
Wellington by rescuing surplus food and household goods, and redistributing it
to frontline agencies working directly with people in need. 

KCA was also Supreme winner for the 2022 Wellington Airport Regional
Community Awards as well as winning in the Health and Wellbeing section.
This was after already winning the 2022 Wellington Airport Community Awards
for Porirua City Council!
Read all about the good work they do here: https://www.kca.org.nz

WINNING PIZZA

The Breeze Wellington Radio Station is asking its listeners to find out about the
best Wellington places to go. In the series of “Best of Wellington” they have
chosen the best garden centre, best hairdresser, best donuts and more. The
winner of the best pizza in Wellington is our own local Pizza House Tawa!
Congratulations!
See the menu and order here: https://pizzahouse-tawa.co.nz

Picture credits Pizza House Tawa. 

CHRISTMAS WINDOWS

The window display competition has started!
Elvis the Elf is keen to check out the nineteen businesses that have decorated
their windows for the inaugural Christmas window display competition. You can
find a map in one of over 60 businesses throughout Tawa or download one
online. Follow the trail through Tawa and discover your favourite display.  Fill in
the entry form and be in with a chance to win one of our fabulous prizes.

If you’re looking for Christmas present inspiration, many of the businesses have
incorporated gift ideas into their displays and should you get hungry or thirsty
along the way, all the cafes and restaurants will be happy to re-fuel you.
 
Great fun for all the family.  See if you can spot Elvis on your travels. The
competition runs through to Sunday 18 December, and you can find out more
here:  Christmas Window Display Competition (tawabusiness.co.nz)

Pick up your copy at the Tawa Community Centre

HISTORY CORNER

Linden Tennis Club – Gone, but not forgotten
 
The Linden Tennis Club was one of the earliest organised sports clubs in the
area. Originally named the Ranui Tennis Club, after one of the early residential
subdivisions towards the northern end of the valley, it was founded in 1936, a
few years after the Tawa Tennis Club (1931) and the Ranui Golf Club (1923).
Organised and sustainable rugby and cricket clubs did not start in Tawa until
the 1940s, and football not until the 1970s.
 
The clubroom and its three courts were located in a section of land between
Handyside Street and the railway line, just north of the Linden/Collins Avenue
railway level crossing and the nearby shops. The club thrived as a sporting and
social hub for Linden residents (and some from further afield) from the post-war
years until the first decade of the Twenty-First Century. Its Mid-week Ladies
competitions were something of an institution. They enabled mothers with
young children in tow to get out of the house and partake in some relatively
gentle sporting activity and social interaction while their children were
supervised by other club members in the safety of the clubrooms and
surrounding grounds. Generally-speaking, the more competitive players tended
to play at the weekend in organised in-house tournaments or inter-club games
from Johnsonville to Waikanae.
 
Social, economic and technological changes from the 1980s onwards saw the
gradual decline of membership numbers, noticeably after 2000. It is an issue
faced by sporting clubs and special interest groups across the country to a
greater or lesser extent. The club’s members finally voted to wind the club up in
2016. 
 
The club was fortunate to own the land that the courts and clubrooms were
located. The land was sold to a developer who built a number of residential
units on the site. The left-hand image shows the site shortly after the club
moved out in 2016 and the right-hand image from 2021 shows what’s there
now, from a similar vantage point.
 
The club members decided to make a significant donation towards the
establishment of the Tawa War Memorial with some of the sale proceeds. The
Tawa community as a whole should be grateful for this donation towards a
lasting community asset.
 
The club members also commissioned the Tawa Historical Society to write a
history of the club. The resultant book will be launched at the end of this month.
If you have some connection with the former Linden Tennis Club and would like
a copy, please contact the Tawa Tennis Club, located next to Redwood railway
station. 
 
David Parsons
Chairman Tawa Historical Society

Looking forward to the book coming out at the end of this month about the history of
the Linden Tennis club.

RSA COMMUNITY BOWLS

Tawa RSA, at 89 Oxford Street, is running a Community Bowls program this
summer. All members of the community are invited to take part. You can take
part by way of a work, family or community team.
The format is 3 players to a team. (Player rotation is welcome as people often
have other engagements cropping up.) At least one player should be a ‘non
regular’ bowler. There is a supply of bowls for those who need them.

There will be one game each evening.  Starting 6.00pm and finishing by
7.20pm. Sausage sizzle is served at completion of play.

Scheduled dates, all in 2023, are (all on Wednesdays): 25 January, 1, 8, 15, &
22 February, 1, & 8 (reserve day) March.
Please register a team early in the New Year to allow time to prepare a draw,
order food etc. There is a $15.00 entry fee per team ($5.00 per player) payable
each game.
 
For further information, please contact Graham Allnutt, Convenor of Community
Bowls, Tawa RSA on 027 3396667.

All welcome to join the bowls!

UNIFORM DRIVE

The successful uniform drive is back this year. Please help your local
community by donating Tawa College and Tawa Intermediate uniform items you
no longer need. Please drop clean, tidy items to: 

• Tawa Community Centre  (M-F, 9.30am-1pm / 2-4.30pm)  

• Linden Community Centre  (M-F, 10am-1pm) 

For more information, please contact Tawa CC 2321682 or Linden CC
2321690.

KETE UPDATE

This term, a number of schools in the Tawa Kāhui Ako have been involved in
tree planting in their schools. The name given to this exercise is backyard
projects and it is exciting to see each school's environment enhanced by this
exercise. The trees planted are native trees as well as some flaxes. It is
fantastic to see the pride that the students show in planting these trees in their
school environment.

Also this term a Litter Intelligence exercise and Litter pick-up took place at three
different sites involving the local awa- Porirua/Te Kenepuru stream. The three
sites were the Willowbank Reserve, Grasslees Reserve and the mouth of the
awa as the water entered Porirua Harbour. 

Most of the schools were represented and the students involved themselves in
an enthusiastic and mature way.  The students were involved on the third day in
learning how to do a litter audit and again the students involved themselves in a
positive fashion. They learned how to classify litter-there was over 40
categories so a lot of learning had to take place. This information will be
valuable in providing a longitudinal snapshot of how much litter is being picked
up at the river mouth.

This exercise was facilitated by Ben, Olivia and Nate from Sustainable
Coastlines and their leadership was outstanding.

Students also made decisions in terms of how they can reduce the amount of
litter themselves. A couple of students made the decision to buy a metal
drinking cup rather than using single-use drink bottles.  

Porirua/Te Kenepuru stream is an important physical feature linking the KETE
community restoration planting site in Takapū Valley with the schools’ backyard
projects and Tawa’s place within the wider Te Awarua o Porirua (Porirua
Harbour) catchment.  Something that the Tawa schools’ students will continue
to learn about through the KETE Programme in 2023.
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TAWA COMMUNITY BOARD

Beginning of the month the new Tawa Community board members were sworn
in by new Wellington mayor Tory Whanau.
From left to right: Rachel Allen; Tim Davin (elected Deputy Chair for one year);
Jill Day (elected Chair for the trienium); Janryll Fernandez; Jackson Lacy;
Miriam Moore. 

Picture credits Tony Hassed

Wellington City Mayor Tory Whanau and council CEO Barbara McKerrow. Picture
credits: https://www.facebook.com/tawacommunityboard/posts/pfbid031Torno5nYM9r

eToArZqkFQoCsuDuBCrjsPiJyCRxC1VEQ9Y665UKC9Tj97Yy56BBl

FROM THE COUNCIL

Update from Councillor McNulty
Kia ora Tawa, firstly a sincere thank you for electing me as one your
Takapū/Northern Ward City Councillors. I really enjoyed the campaign trail and
getting to understand the issues impacting Tawa as well as meeting residents.
I’m thrilled to be one of the city councillors appointed to the Tawa Community
Board alongside Councillor Randle. I have a few quick things I’d like to share
from my first month in council:
 
Spring Into Tawa
A massive thank you to the TRA and SIT organising committee (Stacey
Richardson, Miranda Denton-Smith, Damian Hewitt, Karen Taylor, Jan Baker,
Tracey Morton, Janryll Fernandez and Peter Bowers) for bringing together this
fantastic event. Despite the weather it was a successful day and a welcome
change to see community events back on the streets.
 
He Huarihi Tamariki Open Day
It was a privilege to attend the open day of this school for teenage parents
based in Linden, alongside several members of the Tawa Community Board
and other city councillors. They are after more parents to help (mums or dads)
so if you would like more information or know anyone that they can assist,
please get in touch at info@hht.school.nz.

Visiting He Huarihi Tamariki

Water
It will surprise no-one that issues relating to water have been top of the inbox
since being elected. As councillors we are starting to get into the detail of what
can be repaired and when with our water infrastructure. If you have a spare
hour, I’d highly recommend watching this recent briefing from Wellington Water
to council.
 
Some key takeaways:

2.5m litres per day estimated lost on public sites vs. 600k litres on private
WW are limited in their powers to enforce repairs where a leak is on a
private site
1,517 leaks reported YTD to Wellington Water
WW are like most businesses facing labour shortages and increased
costs which is resulting in higher costs to repair, maintain and replace the
network
WW are prioritising works for summer, anything over 10L per minute is
classified as Urgent with a 1 hour response time, outside of this response
times will vary from 36 hours, 5 days or to an agreed date for lowest
priority leaks (less than 4L per minute with no risk to people or property or
impacts on water pressure)

Briefing: WWL Induction and Update on Fixing Leaks - 17 November 2022 -
YouTube
 
Contact Details
If you have a query or concern I am happy to help, my email
is ben.mcnulty@wcc.govt.nz. For reporting problems to WCC, make sure to
first lodge it via Fixit (app available on iOS and Android or use the web
form: Fixit - Wellington City Council) as this makes it much more effective for us
as councillors to follow up on.

Councillors meeting Tawa Community Board members.

FROM THE BEEHIVE

We encourage our politicians and councillors to reach out to us with news.

From local MP Greg O'Connor:
"Kia ora all,
I’ve had a very Tawa-centric month, with Spring into Tawa, School breakups,
swearing in of the Community Board, the Residents' Association activities, Gil
Roper’s book launch on the Redwood Forest and even a Lions fundraiser at the
Borough. Tawa is a very vibrant place. From a Central Government point of
view, it is great to see our Prime Minister Jacinda Ardern being so well received
on the world stage, getting time with Jo Biden and importantly, extra time with
Chinese President Xi Jinping; this will reflect in places like Tawa as the
exposure helps our trade and tourism, creating essential jobs for our next
generation.  What the people I speak with want, is the option for them and their
famiies to be able to live here in Tawa, and a good economy enables that.
Enjoy the lead-up to Christmas!
Ngā mihi,
Greg O’Connor"

You can contact Greg with any concerns by calling 477 3332 or
emailing greg.oconnor@parliament.govt.nz.

From Mana MP Barbara Edmonds:
"From 1 April 2023 we will be expanding childcare assistance, up to 50% of
families will be applicable for assistance.  Childcare is a big household cost for
many working parents, by expanding the assistance we are making childcare
more affordable for low and middle income families. 
 
We have also announced a new resource management system that will better
protect the environment while cutting red tape, lowering costs and shortening
the time it takes to approve new homes and key infrastructure projects.  This
system will see resource consents become cheaper and faster.
 
If you would like to know more regarding these announcements please feel free
to contact my office at mana@parliament.govt.nz or 237 9842"

The Beehive is the executive wing of the New Zealand Parliament buildings.

COMMUNITY CAM

Community Cam is a voluntary, not for profit community initiative where people
can register a property with CCTV, and upload CCTV footage, to help solve
crime in their neighbourhood.
 
When a crime is committed, the NZ Police can refer to Community Cam to
quickly identify CCTV locations of registered users in and around the scene of
the crime. This then allows the police to contact you to help with an
investigation.
 
Your details are confidential and secure. Only the NZ Police can see your
information and, if you choose to upload your CCTV footage, the footage is
password protected for your security. Community Cam just lets them know who
owns a CCTV system to save valuable time door-knocking.
Register or read more information here: https://www.communitycam.co.nz
Info from the Neighbourhood Support Newsletter.

Picture credits: https://www.stuff.co.nz/life-style/homed/how-to/121643409/home-
cctv-should-you-get-it-do-you-need-it

GUIDED NATIVE BUSH WALK

The feedback about both the new signed botanical walk in Redwood Bush, as
well as the new book, Redwood Bush, Tawa has been superb. Two thirds of
copies are already sold. 
 
People are invited to participate in a guided walk, led by members of ‘Friends of
Tawa Bush Reserves’ (FOTBR).
The walk will be on 2pm Sunday 4 December 2022 and go through part
of Redwood Bush, from Achilles Close through to Peterhouse Street and
include the newly established, signed botanical walk. Depending on time,
Larsen Crescent Reserve will also be included in the walk.

The tracks are well-formed with a good walking terrain. For those wishing to
participate, please meet at the Achilles Close entry, off Oriel Ave at 1.50pm.
Initially, some historical details will be given as to how Redwood Bush was
saved when the Redwood subdivision began making inroads into the native
bush for housing development in the 1970s. The walk, including the return back
to Achilles Close, will take about an hour and a half. The walk will proceed
whatever the weather and firm shoes are recommended.
For any queries, please email Secretary,
FOTBR: http://secretary@tawabush.org.nz

Picture credits: https://tawabush.org.nz/2022/09/28/signed-botanical-walk-in-
redwood-bush/

STREETWISE COFFEE

Streetwise coffee tawa has a new owner. David is taking over the legacy from
Serena and John. The only thing changing is weekend hours are being
extended to 7am - 4pm.
David is looking forward to meeting his regular and new customers.

Picture credits: https://www.facebook.com/StreetwiseCoffeeTawa

JANICE LAUNDRY

Have you spotted the pretty looking new Janice Laundry on Main Street yet?
They opened recently across from El Porteño and are owned by Chris and
Melinda Leatham. 

Sadly, Melinda’s mum Janice passed away too young from cancer. She was
cared for in Wellington Hospital and by the Cancer Society Wellington. This
laundry was set up in her memory, and to help give back to the local
community. They donate 10% of the profits to The Cancer Society Wellington

The inside of the self service looks crisp and bright. There are brand new
machines and even a washer & dryer for animal items, like blankets! There is
also a mini library, free wifi and there are phone charging ports. It is open 24/7
and payment is by eftpos. Read more about the laundry
here: https://www.janicelaundry.co.nz

Chris and Melinda also started the Leatham Charitable Trust. The Trust works
particularly with organisations and groups who work in the local community and
those who assist Kapiti's youth. With a big blended family of their own, Chris
and Melinda know the importance of nurturing the next generation.  One of their
goals is to help other young people enjoy a solid foundation and the types of life
experiences that will enable them to grow into amazing adults. Last year they
donated over $200.000 to their community.
Read more about the charity here: https://www.leathamcharitabletrust.co.nz

Melinda and Chris,  proud owners of Janice Laundry.

PETITION

A large group of residents are concerned about the plans to significantly
expand the landfill and the stench getting much worse. There is a petition
started to get some traction by Philip Doomen.

You can find it here: https://www.change.org/p/help-stop-spicer-landfill-odours-
coming-into-tawa-residents-homes?
recruiter=1254165078&utm_source=share_petition&utm_medium=facebook&ut
m_campaign=psf_combo_share_initial&utm_term=share_for_starters_page&re
cruited_by_id=397c1f40-921f-11ec-8d86-
93f23187fb36&share_bandit_exp=initial-35048933-en-AU&utm_content=fht-
35048933-en-au%3A0

Picture credit:s Philip Doomen

INNER WHEEL CLUB

Spring into Tawa
The raffle was very successful, thank you for the great response from the
community with pre sales leading up to Spring into Tawa. 2000 tickets were for
sale and we completely sold out by the end of Spring into Tawa.
Congratulations to the lucky winners.  Thanks again for the community
support.  Spring into Tawa started off a bit wet but a great vibe, the gnomes
made by members of Inner Wheel Tawa were popular.

Sip and Chat
Our monthly get together. The first Saturday each month, at the Borough from
4pm everyone  welcome so come along and join us, it is a great way of being
included and meeting new people. Inner wheel is an international women's
service organisation.  come and join us on Saturday 3rd December at 4pm at
The Borough.

Tree of Remembrance
Donate & give a gift of joy. Inner Wheel are organising a Tree of Remembrance
at New World Tawa from 2nd December until 10 December. ‘ Donate a $ note &
give a gift of joy to a child of need. This will buy Toys for the Tawa Food Bank
and buy toys for local families  Tie a tag on the Tree, Donate a $ note. Buckets
for Donations also available at the Borough. Gift Shack  & Healing Lights &
Crystal.

The Inner Wheel Club of Tawa wish the Tawa & Linden Community a very
Merry Christmas . We thank you for your wonderful generous support. Look
forward to 2023.

Picture on the left: Raffle Prize winner Rebecca of the Paisley Gift Store (right).
Ashleigh of New World Tawa (middle) who kindly donated the hamper and
Inner Wheel member Kareen Holland (left).
Picture on the right: Sip and Chat  each month at the Borough.

TAWA LIONS

Tawa Lions Christmas Parade is on Saturday 3rd Dec, 2pm, and there is a
Tawa Rotary after party in the plaza following the parade 2-3.30pm  (sausage
sizzle, pop-corm, music and community carols).

To take part in the Tawa Lions Christmas Parade on December 3rd, all you have to
do is contact In Disguise on www.indisguise.co.nzand book an appointment to get a

costume.
Then be at Tawa Primary School by 12:30pm on the day.

TAWA ROTARY

Tawa Rotary were pleased to launch the summer pyjama drive for Foster
Hope. Tawa Rotary is asking your help by donating new summer pyjamas for
children (age 0 - 18 years) who are in foster care in the Wellington region.

There are over 5,000 children in foster care in NZ, and they usually arrive at
foster homes with only the clothes they are wearing.  Many of these children
have never had a brand new pair of their own pyjamas. Knowing that someone
has shopped especially for them is a huge boost to their self esteem.

$10 is all it costs for a new pair of child's summer pyjamas. Please help us to
help Foster Hope, by dropping off a pair at the collection point - New World
Tawa. 

Rotary Party in the Plaza
Tawa Rotary are currently working to bring you Party in the Plaza. A celebration
for families following the Lions Christmas Parade. December 3rd from
2pm. Join us for fun, food and Christmas carols. All items at the Party in the
Plaza will cost a gold coin donation so bring your coins.

Meet the Members
All welcome to join Rotary for drinks and chat 1st Sunday each month. Sprig &
Fern 4pm. No pressure or need to register -  just come along for a casual catch
up.

Thank you for all your support with the Rotary book fair. And thanks to Tawa
Scouts for the venue. There was an amzing $11,000 raised!

Ashleigh Jackson (owner of Tawa New World) with Elizabeth Sutton and Lyn Calman
(members of the Tawa Rotary Club) setting up the collection box which is located in

the foyer of New World Tawa.

TAWA BID

Don't forget about the Tawa Business Group job board:  Job Vacancies
(tawabusiness.co.nz)

SHORT NEWS AND EVENTS

The Tawa Jigsaw Library recently received it's 500st jigsaw! The library is only
possible because generous people donate their jigsaws! There are also
children's jigsaws available. There is no cost to borrowing jigsaws.
The Jigsaw library is run by a team of wonderful volunteers at the Tawa
Community Centre on every Thursday morning from 10am to 12pm. They
would love an extra pair of hands. So if you have time to be at the centre once
every 6 weeks for two hours on the Thursday morning, please contact Monique
on vibranttawa@gmail.com

This is an amazing 3-D jigsaw puzzle that is available at the jigsaw
library.  Brian Blackwood made the puzzle and emailed us the pictures!

The hanging baskets are due to be refreshed soon. They will be purchased
from Twiglands and the Tawa Business Group contributes towards the cost of
refreshing them. It will look great over the summer!



Tawa Anglican Church (St Christopher’s) is having a Christmas Fun Day for
primary school children on Monday 19 December, from 10am till 2pm. There
will be Christmas crafts, lego, games, dvd and stories. Cost is $15 and booking
is essential. Contact Hayley.Balmer@xtra.co.nz - 027-232 9433

Tawa Anglicans are having an art exhibition "Exploring how we imagine God".
The opening event is on 27 November from 12 till 2pm at 1 Lyndhurst Road.
Contributions are invited from all ages and abilities. Contact Tamara on 020
41039410 or email aramat.enivri@gmail.com

Come and see the nativity exhibit on Saturday 3 December, 10am-12nn, at the
Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 116 Main Road Tawa. If you are
interested to include your crèche or crafts in the exhibit please contact Janryll
by emailing http://janryll.fernandez@gmail.com by 27 November.

There are donation boxes at the Tawa community Centre for KCA and the Nest
Collective. KCA is looking for treats/presents to add to their Christmas food
parcels and the Nest is looking for baby items (prem up to age 1).

Tawa Community Centre will close over Christmas from 1pm Friday 23 Dec and
reopens on Monday 16 January 2023 at 9.30am.

DID YOU KNOW...

Did you know there is a Justice of Peace at the Tawa Community centre every
Tuesday morning 10am-12pm. The most common function of a Justice of the
Peace is certifying copies of documents. They can also witness signatures on
documents, take statutory declarations and affidavits and complete Marriage
Dissolutions.

5 MINUTES WITH... BERNADETTE

5 Minutes with Bernadette Pallister

Can you tell us something about your life growing up?

I was born in the UK in rural Norfolk. I am the oldest in a blended family of four,
with a brother and two sisters. I spent summers in the country on my
grandparents’ small farm, played with all the animals and watched their
amazing veggie garden grow the most enormous vegetables.

I remember the first time I ever saw a map of the world and I marvelled at all
the different countries. I believe that sowed those first seeds of wanting to
travel. Although I studied geography at school, it wasn’t until I started travelling
that I grew an appreciation for different countries and different cultures.  

A three-week, whirlwind tour of Aotearoa New Zealand in 1997 inspired me to
come back in 1999.

Can you tell us something about your life after finishing school?

My first job was in local government where I trained to be an accountant and I
moved from there to head up the accountancy department for Norfolk Police.

I arrived in Aotearoa New Zealand in November 1999, just after the All Blacks
lost to France in the world cup, with a 6-month work visa and having travelled
through South America, Canada and Australia. I was only meant to be here
long enough to earn enough money to carry on travelling but I fell in love with
the country and decided to make it my home. 

I worked for a recruitment company and dabbled in IT project
management. When the children were little, I provided project management and
financial assistance for my husband’s software development business.

I am what some people would call a ping-pong-pom in that in 2009 I went back
to the UK with my kiwi husband and three young children only to return in 2020
in the midst of the Covid pandemic.

Before starting my current role, I was the administration manager for a parent
carer forum for parents with children with special educational needs and
disabilities. I worked with parent carers to ensure their views were heard by
local and health authorities in order to improve services for their children and
young people.

What can you tell us about your current daily life?

I am the Business Improvement District (BID) Manager for Tawa Business
Group where I work four days a week providing services and projects that help
promote the Tawa business community.

The Christmas window display competition and the job board are two recent
projects that I’ve been working on.

In my spare time, I like to annoy my teenage children by trying to spend time
with them and if they are not around, I’m usually found trying to re-inspire my
green fingers in the garden. I was a keen gardener in the UK but I am finding it
tricky to work out what I can grow here. My zucchini plants endured too much
sun, freezing nights and too much rain all in one week – they didn’t make it!

What do you like about Tawa? 

I love the sense of community here in Tawa. There are so many cool groups
that all work together so beautifully, which, thankfully, makes my job that much
easier.

What is your favourite holiday destination in New Zealand?

Norfolk in the UK is fairly flat so I love the mountains of the South Island.  I’m
not one for visiting the same places over and over again but Kaikoura holds a
special place in my heart.  One of my favourite experiences was swimming with
dolphins and it was really amazing to be able to do that again with our children.

What accomplishments in your life are you the most proud of?

Raising three children that have the same wicked and warped sense of humour
that I have.

What are two or three interesting things about you that local people may not
know?

Although I now know much more about Tawa than I ever dreamed possible, I
don’t live here.  I live in Raumati Beach and am grateful on a daily basis that
Transmission Gully finally opened.

I am a keen yogi. Many years ago, I spent several months travelling around
Nepal and India attending different yoga schools. As my body gets older and
less mobile, I relish my regular practice. If I can practice outside in the early
morning or late evening sun, then all the better.

What are three things you would like to do in the next 10 years?

The more places you travel to, the more places are added to the bucket
list. Japan is topping the dream travel destination at the moment.

The Tawa Business Group has around 240 members and although I have met
many of them, I would like to meet many more. I am hoping that this won’t take
me 10 years though.

Finally, I would like to watch my teenagers blossom into the amazing adults that
I am sure they will become.  They are all very different and that is certainly what
keeps it interesting.

Anything else you would like to add?

Is this the part where I get to promote the Christmas window display
competition?  Check out the nineteen awesome displays, catch up on your
Christmas shopping, stop for a coffee or lunch at one of the fantastic cafes and
restaurants and then vote for your favourite window display.  You could win one
of the fabulous prizes on offer. Christmas Window Display Competition
(tawabusiness.co.nz)

NEXT TRA MEETING

The Tawa Residents’ Association monthly meetings are open to the public. The
next meeting will be on Monday 12th December.
Feel free to come along! We are always open to new people joining the
committee, helping out, or sharing ideas. 

We meet upstairs at the Tawa Squash Club on the second Monday of the
month, 7.30pm. 
You can find the agenda on our website here: https://tawa.org.nz/tra-meetings/

We look forward to meeting you!

Elizabeth, Jackson, Monique, Peter, Richard, Robyn, Susan, Janryll & Tony

Monique
The Tawa Residents' Association
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